
 

Dear Fellow Angry Skipper Combat Veterans,  
                   Families, and Friends,    

     In thinking about the introductory note for our annual newsletter, I reflect on 
President John F Kennedy’s 1961 inaugural address that inspired our generation to see 
the importance of civic action and public service.  
I am sure you recall them –  
“Ask not what your country can do for you – ask what you can do for your country.”   

So, when the draft call came, and orders for Vietnam – we, the Angry Skipppers - served, 
sacrificed, mourned our combat dead - and came home to a country deeply divided.  
   
     We were the generation of combat veterans that the nation did not value.  We came 
home quietly bearing in our hearts the grief and anguish for our wounded, and our lost 
combat brothers. We knew their families and local communities buried them - the sons, 
brothers, husbands, and cousins – again mostly quietly. Only years later did America 
honor it’s fallen publicly at the Vietnam Memorial Wall and recognized their supreme 
sacrifices. 
 
     This year we honored thirty-four young men, of which 21 were Angry Skippers.  
They were among our nation’s best, who died for our country on that fateful day of  
10 May 1972 in a Chinook helicopter crash in Long Thanh Province. The Chinook was 
bound for Vung Tau – the First Cavalry R&R Center. These thirty-four have haunted our 
memories -- -knowing it could have been any of us. Fifty years, later, to the day, we 
conducted a special Memoriam Ceremony at the Vietnam Wall in Washington DC.  to 
honor these Never Forgotten 34 in a special way.  We wanted to recognize them as war 
heroes, and to share with the Families of these Fallen their soldiers’ stories, pictures, 
and video clips celebrating lives well lived – and the dreams they never realized.   
 
     It has been a half century since the Angry Skippers conducted the last combat patrols 
in Vietnam in 1972. 50 years have flown by and some of us are lucky to witness the end 
of 2022 – and are now looking forward to our Phoenix Reunion in May of 2023.  
 
     As our Angry Skipper numbers dwindle, I think we have one more mission ahead of us 
before the Good Lord embraces us in his folds. That is, we need to Walk Point for the 
next generation and inspire them. I suggest, we have a SPECIAL OBLIGATION TO REACH 
OUT TO THE NEXT GENERATION to teach and encourage them that our nation needs to 
continue to honor all our war heroes, veterans, and those that currently serve - and 
their families  - for their willingness to defend our Freedoms and make sacrifices on 
behalf of our nation.  Service to the Nation – however small - is the right thing to do.  
 

Wolf D. Kutter 
Wolf D. Kutter 
Skipper 6, 1971-1972 
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          On May 9-10, 2022, a 2-day memorial event was conducted in Washington, DC. to honor the 34 soldiers who 
perished in the Chinook crash of 10 May 1972. All 34 Gold Star Families were contacted and invited to attend, including 
two surviving Gold Star mothers. Approximately 180 attended, including Gold Star family members and Angry Skippers & 
their families. Special guests included two vets representing the Aviation units, including the Chairman of the Accident 
Investigation Board, one veteran from 1st/12th Cav., and Dr. John Osheroff, attending physician at the crash site.  
          The event began with a Gold Star Families & Veterans Gathering Dinner, a time for sharing stories, memories, 
photos, memorial quilts for each fallen soldier, memorabilia, etc. The following day, a military memorial ceremony was 
conducted at the Vietnam Memorial Wall, including the reading of names and a bell toll for each of the fallen, followed 
by the laying of wreaths and playing of Taps, 50 years to the day and hour of the crash.  
          Gold Star Family members and veterans alike described the memorial events as very moving, powerful, and 
healing. Families were reunited, some after many years. Families who felt forgotten in their grief now realize their loved 
one has never been forgotten, not even after 50 years. For many veterans, hugging the family members of their fallen 
brothers healed old wounds in ways they had never known to be possible.  
          Several Never Forgotten 34 Gold Star family members & Roy Adams describe their personal experiences at this 
very special memorial on the following pages:  

1 s t  C a v  D i v  3 6 2 n d  A v i a t i o n  C o  
C P T  T o m l i n ,  B a r r y  C o l e y  ( C h i l d e r s b u r g ,  A L )  
S P 4  E l e n b u r g ,  A l v i n    ( J a s p a r ,  A L )  
1 L T  H a r r e l l ,  S a m u e l    ( G a i n e s v i l l e ,  F L )  
S P 5  M u s t i n ,  L a r r y  S t e v e n  ( B e l e w s  C r e e k ,  N C )  
S P 4  N e i s s ,  T e r r y  D u a n e    ( H a v r e ,  M T )  

1 s t  C a v  D i v  D  2 n d / 8 t h  
C P T    R o s e n b e r g ,  K e n n e t h    ( N e w  Y o r k ,  N Y )  
S G T    A g u i l a r ,  O s c a r    ( F a i r f i e l d ,  C A )  
S G T  B o a t w r i g h t ,  W i l l i a m  A r v e l  ( A b b o t t ,  A R )  
P F C    B o w e r s o c k ,  S t e v e n  E d w a r d    L i m a ,  O H  
S G T    B u r n e t t ,  E d w a r d  D e n z e l    ( J a y ,  O K )  
S P - 4   F l o r e s ,  D a v i d  C r u z    ( A g a n a ,  G U )  
S G T    F r e i t a g ,  D i e t e r  K u n o    ( F o r t  D i x ,  N J )  
P V T  G r o v e s ,  J a m e s  D o u g l a s  ( M a y s v i l l e ,  K Y )  
S P 4  H e n s o n ,  F r a n k  T h e o d o r e  ( M a s s a p e q u a ,  N Y )  
S P - 4   H o w e l l ,  D o n a l d  E d w a r d  ( L o s  A n g e l e s ,  C A )  
S P - 4   J a c k s o n ,  F r e d d i e    ( C o c o a ,  F L )  
S G T  J e n s e n ,  J a m e s  C h r i s t i a n  ( E l s i n o r , U T )  
S P - 4   M o n t e l e o n e ,  G a r y    ( S a u g u s ,  C A )  
P F C    P h i l l i p s ,  D e a n  A n t h o n y    ( T i r o ,  O H )  
P V T    R a y ,  J a c k i e    ( J a c k s o n ,  M I )  
S P - 4   R i d g e w a y ,  R i c h a r d    ( B l o o m i n g t o n ,  I L )  
P F C    S a b l a n ,  J o h n  T e r e n i o    ( Y i g o ,  G U )  
S P 4  S a u l s b e r r y ,  C l a r e n c e  L a w r e n c e  ( C h i c a g o ,  
I L )  
S P 4   S h i k o ,  R a y m o n d    ( K i n g s t o n ,  P A )  
S P 4   S u l s e r ,  D a v i d    ( G a l i o n ,  O H )  
P F C    W o o d ,  T h o m a s  E u g e n e    ( T a c o m a ,  W A )  

 

 

1 s t  S i g n a l  B r i g  A v i a t i o n  D e t a c h .  
S P 4  L a h n e r ,  T h o m a s  A l l a n  ( E a u  C l a i r e ,  W I )  

1 s t  C a v  D i v  A  1 s t / 1 2 t h  C a v  
S G T     A g u i l a r ,  M i k e  J o h n    ( C o m p t o n ,  C A )  
P F C     C a r r ,  C l i n t  E d w a r d    ( A l e x a n d r i a ,  L A )  
S P - 4    D u n n i n g ,  D e n n i s  G u y m a n    ( R a y m o n d ,  M S )   
P F C     H a y e s ,  D a l e    ( D e t r o i t ,  M I )  
S P - 4    H e n a g h a n ,  W i l l i a m  F r e d e r i c  ( B e t h p a g e ,  N Y )  
P F C     L y d i c ,  D a v i d  A l l e n    ( J o h n s t o w n ,  P A )  
P V T  R i v e r a - A g o s t o ,  E f r a i n  ( S a b a n a  G r a n d e ,  P R )  



 

( M i s s i n g  M a n  T ab l e )  

 
 
In 2021 the family of Spec 4 Donald Edward Howell, received a call from Never Forgotten 34 informing the family of a 
memorial to be held on May 20, 2022. This memorial would be a tribute to 34 Heroes that lost their lives in a helicopter 
crash enroute to an R&R site on May 20, 1972. This call came as a surprise to us, due to the fact that Donald’s death 
happened 49 years ago. Questions came into our minds: Who was Never Forgotten 34? Why are they bringing his death 
up after nearly 50 years, and why were they doing this? We felt that if the event was truly presented as explained to us 
then it would be a good thing and an opportunity for us to find out what happened with soldiers that Donald served 
with. We were so excited that finally we would be able to speak with individuals that served with our brother and could 
maybe just reassure us that his death was quick and he did not have to suffer. 

Skip and Linda Howell, along with Ed and Joyce Hooke attended the Memorial. During the Monday evening Gathering 
event, the soldiers and their family members made us feel at home in a manner that relieved the tension of not really 
knowing anyone or what is going to happen next. The Angry Skipper Association, as we know them now, put on 
a program that included every aspect of what the unit’s duty was, how the accident happened, and for us, the most 
important of all was learning that they did not suffer. All through the event a slide presentation of the Never Forgotten 
34 was on-going with photos of each of the 34 fallen heroes on display. 

On Tuesday, we were transported to the Vietnam Veterans Memorial Wall for the Memorial Ceremony where a family 
member of each of the 34 fallen soldiers was given the honor to call the name of their own hero as a bell was tolled. The 
walk to the WALL in single file came with tears and as we marched by, veteran groups standing at attention presented 
the Gold Star Family members with the Military Hand Salute, Taps was sounded, and flags were presented. What A Day. 

Once we returned home, we talked about the event in DC with other family members who could not attend due to 
sickness. It seemed that our way of thinking about our brother’s death was that it was for a 
cause and maybe for more than one cause. One is the cost of Freedom, another maybe a 
cause to get so many family members in one place at the same time to share our grief. And 
maybe the most Important of all was the opportunity for a lot of soldiers so dedicated to the 
cause that they formed the Angry Skipper Association.  
                                                                                        “Angry Skipper, this is the Howells, Over…”  

 

From Skip Howell Brother of  
SP4 Donald Edward Howell, age 24 

   

 



 

S a lu t e  t o  t h e  G o l d  S t a r  Fa m i l ie s  f r o m  t h e  m e n  o f  D e l t a  C o m p an y  2 n d / 8 t h  C a v a l r y  ( A i r m o b i le )  

  

 

Life has a way of coming full circle. I have experienced it in my own life, in the work I have done. And that is 
what happened at the “Never Forgotten 34” Memorial. It brought our family together in a special way. My 
brother, Captain Kenneth Rosenberg was there that fateful day May10, 1972 and boarded a helicopter with 33 
soldiers that would never reach their destination. But my brother’s children and I were surrounded by the 
soldiers who knew him better than we did. My Nephew Mark said it in the most succinct way. 

The peal of “taps” that slowly settled on the color guard, a family I didn’t know I had, drew tears, as we stood 
there somberly and remembered the 34 fallen. May they never be forgotten. 
Mark Rosenberg - Son of Capt. Kenneth Rosenberg 
 

Thank you for the stories, the embraces and the discipline of each soldier who 
protects us. 
May God bless you all. 
 

Teddi Rosenberg sister of: 
Capt Kenneth Rosenberg, age 29  
(Daughter Joan) 

  

 

 



 

  

When Wolf Cutter first left a voicemail about the never forgotten 34, I thought it was potential spam. How would 
anyone from the military know my number? I went ahead and reached out as my curiosity was piqued. Wolf 
introduced himself and explained the mission of the Angry Skippers. After less than 2 minutes, I was fully 
onboard to help in any way possible.  
 
When I arrived at the Arlington hotel, I was able to meet Jim Garvin who I had shared videos of fallen soldiers 
Gary had taken. The emotions of my fellow family members on seeing and remembering their fallen loved ones 
was overwhelming yet in a good way.  
 
The evening of the event, hearing from the doctor that arrived on the scene to treat our fallen brothers, was 
incredibly heartbreaking. As I had heard different versions of the event growing up, hearing in exact detail the 
reason for the crash provided enlightenment. When handed the handmade quilt in memory of Gary and his 
service, I felt truly honored. 
 
The ceremony at the wall was one of the hardest events of my life. When you arrive at the wall, your mood is 
immediately somber. As soon as the bugle started, I could not hold back the tears. And 
the fact that so many family members were there to support each other was one of the 
greatest strengths that day. I spent hours at the Wall that day just soaking up all the 
emotions. Enough to last for a lifetime.  
 
The event brought hope to my family. I was given a new family from the shared 
experience and pain we all endured. My heart is full and my personal mission complete 
from finally sharing the videos Gary took of his fallen brothers. Till the day I leave this 
world, the Angry Skippers will be a lifesaving family. 

Jesse Monteleone nephew of. 
Spec 4 Gary Robert Monteleone, age 20 

  

( A  S i n g l e  r u b b i n g  o f  a l l  3 4  n a m e s  o f  t h e  
s o ld ie rs  k i l l e d  i n  C H - 1 5 7  2 2  M a y  1 9 7 2 . )  

                
                                  ( B a t t l e  C r o s s )  

 



 

 

  

 

We all felt from the Gathering dinner to the memorial ceremony at The Wall, all the 
information learned was very poignant and we felt that it was as important for us as it was for 
those Veterans to share and have proper closure.  We grew closer as a family and our family 
grew.  From a 9 y/o boy’s perspective, it was difficult to understand 50 years ago, but after 
attending the weekend, it clarified so much.  Learning about the accident in more 
detail.  Meeting the families of Dean's fellow comrades also helped give those other lost 
soldiers (who were his friends) identity.  

The Phillips Family Brothers & sisters of  
PFC Dean Anthony Phillips, age 20 

 

 

 

Resource Panel at Friday Night Banquet 

(John Dullahan – Artillery Forward Observer 1972, Doctor John Osheroff – Attending Physician at crash site, 
Wolf Kutter – Company  D-2/8, Roy Adams – Sgt.Cat Platoon,  

Peter Eldrige – Chairman of the Crash Investigation Board) 

 



The Never Forgotten 34 memorial was a long time coming for me personally. Every day since the crash I had thoughts 
and felt haunted about that day. When I saw the families of my brothers that gave the ultimate sacrifice it was as close 
as I could imagine being there with my friends again. We celebrated their lives together and talked about stories of 
some of the last times we remember that are still so clear to this day. I believe this event gave me the needed closure in 
a way that was healthy for me as I no longer think of the bad memories and instead, they are replaced with the 
memories of the memorial and seeing the families that loved these men so dearly. For that I am thankful. 

The Never Forgotten 34 memorial meant the same to other vets as it did for me. When I spoke to other vets in 
attendance they were impacted just as much as I was.  A part I cherish most is being able to pick up where we left off 
and the bond that was created over 50 years ago. There is no stronger bond. We were all we had back then. We 
depended on one another, and we fought for one another. To reflect on that friendship in person made all our hearts 
happy.  

The Gold Star families also needed this memorial. There were countless of questions answered in which families at the 
time had no clue what their loved ones were thinking about in the final weeks of their lives. I met one Gold Star family 
that traveled a long way just to meet one person that knew their son. That speaks volumes as to what this event meant 
for the Gold Star families in attendance that they would travel halfway across the country to have the opportunity to 
meet one person that knew the person they missed most.  

The Never Forgotten 34 memorial exceeded my expectations. It was well planned, and the location was great. A well-
planned weekend was able to cultivate an environment for families to talk and share their experiences with one 
another. This is what the Gold Star families deserved, and I believe that all boxes were checked. 

I would like to see more events planned like this which allows the family members 
opportunities to interact with those that knew the Never Forgotten 34. The younger 
generation needs to know what true sacrifice looks like and the best way to capture that is 
hearing stories of how things were and the brave souls that fought for our freedom. I think 
it’s a way to bring history out of a book and hear it firsthand on the political climate at the 
time as well. We can learn a lot by knowing the past so that we can appreciate the present 
and future sacrifices that others are making or will make.  

Sgt. Roy Adams 
Snapped departure photo of CH-157 - 10 May 1972 

 



Angry Skipper Reunion May 16-21, 2023 

Our reunion will be held at the Holiday Inn Express & Suites Phoenix-Mesa/Chandler, 1600 S Country Club Dr., Mesa, AZ 
85210, 480.964-7000. 

Our group rate is $129.00, plus tax, for any available room including Single/Double/Triple/Quad rooms. The tax is 
14.27% resulting in a total cost of $147.41/night. Two full hot breakfast buffet is included for each room. You must make 
your own room reservations by calling the hotel directly at 480-964-7000 or using the hyperlink found on the ASA 
website. Mention our group rate code ASA when you call the hotel for room reservation. The hotel will honor our group 
rates for 3 days prior to May 15 and 3 days after May 22. Cut-off date for registering for the group rate accessing our 
block of rooms is Apr 25, based on availability. The earlier you reserve your room, the better. 

Transportation: The hotel is approximately 13 miles from the Sky Harbor Airport or Mesa Gateway Airport.  Free parking 
at the hotel.  Otherwise, you will have to take Uber or Taxi to the hotel. Estimated transportation costs is approximately 
$23. 

ASA Hospitality Suite - (main floor) - May 16-22.  8:00 am-12:00 midnight (closes 12 noon on Sun.). Hospitality suite is on 
the ground floor in the Mericopa Ballroom. Our host in Mesa, AZ is Tom McGough (Skull, 70-71). Skull Platoon will arrive 
early and pack the Hospitality Suite with snacks and drinks for all. Our Reunion Coordinator’s are Jim and Susan Garvin 
(Range, 70-71). If you have questions, then Jim or Susan are the ones to ask. Please pick up your welcome package, upon 
your arrival, from the registration tables in the Hospitality Suite.. Package includes meal tickets, name tags, and other 
items purchased. Hospitality Suite Registration Table hours: Wed., May 17 and Thurs, May 18:  9 am-8 pm.  

Banquet meal options: 

- Chicken Marsala: Garden salad served with chef’s choice dressing, seared chicken breast garnished with a marsala 
wine demi sauce served on a bed of roasted garlic mashed potatoes, Chef’s selection of seasonal vegetables, warm 
dinner rolls, whipped butter, chef’s choice of dessert  
- Herb Roasted Pork Tenderloin: Garden salad served with chef’s choice dressing, garlic and herb marinated pork 
tenderloin, roasted garlic mashed potatoes garnished with a caramelized honey cognac sauce, chef’s selection of 
seasonal vegetables, warm dinner rolls, whipped butter, chef’s choice of dessert. 
- Vegetarian  Pasta and Alfredo or Marina sauce. Portabella mushroom’s with assorted roasted veggies. Ceasar Salad. 
Asparagus and squash. Garlic toast or bread. 

Registration - The registration process will be handled by Armed Forces Reunions, Inc. (AFR). You can visit their website 
at afri.com. VISA and MasterCard will be accepted.  AFR has set-up a website for online registrations, which will accept 
credit cards.  Go to http://www.angryskipperassociation.org for a direct link, or you can mail the registration, with check 
or credit card information, to the address to the following address: 322 Madison Mews, Norfolk, VA 23510  Make 
checks payable to “Armed Forces Reunions” and note “ASA Reunion” on your check. Their registration website will cost 
you a 3.5% fee if you go online and use your credit card. If you mail the registration to them, with a check, then there is 
no credit card fee. 
- 

  
 



 

 



ASA President John Dullahan 

A common question during job interviews is: “Where do you see yourself in five 
years?” Although I always thought this was just to see how the prospective employee 
would react, I believe it’s a pertinent question for the Angry Skippers Association. As 
Wolf Kutter mentions in his eloquent foreword to Walking Point, we are not only losing 
brothers every year, but those of us who are still around are not as active or capable as 
we once were.  

Facing these and other challenges, we must ask ourselves what is our longer-
term objective and how can we achieve it? While seeking input and suggestions from all 
of you, I suggest as a starting point this basic thought: We want to sustain our 

brotherhood of common experience in a singular era while passing the torch of remembrance to those who follow. 

We are a unique group that served in Vietnam with D/2/8 Infantry, 1st Cavalry Division during a one-year 
assignment between 1965 and 1972. We have been fortunate for many years in having the first necessary organizational 
condition; that of having a core of willing, experienced, and capable brothers in arms who are devoted to each other and 
the mission of the Angry Skippers Association. Among our number we have had planners who solicited ASA member 
consensus and have done the legwork in planning reunions and other events. The standout among us is Robin Woo.  
Other major players include Ed Regan, Wolf Kutter, Bob Burke, Rich O’Brien and many others as well as those who live in 
each host city, check out accommodations and complete other preparations for their ASA brothers, friends, and families.  
Besides Robin, those stepping up to plate for our 2023 reunion in Phoenix include Chuck Hustedt, Michael Martin, Tom 
McGeogh, and Tom Vollmar.  

As we age and our heavy-lifting members pass on or are no longer able to accomplish as much as before, we 
need to find additional sources of muscle mass and energy to sustain us and continue our mission of brotherhood and 
remembrance. 

One idea is to reemphasize assistance and involvement from our families and supporters, many of whom have 
joined us at our reunions over the years. In many cases, they have witnessed the significance of what we sacrificed and 
accomplished as brothers in arms and have come to understand the bond we share. As our wives, children, and 
significant others, they have participated in our individual journeys of homecoming, reintegration, and recovery from 
our battlefield experiences. Some of them continue to dress our wounds to this day.  I believe many of these people 
would be only too happy to help our organization as it moves into the future. Encouraging them to become Associate 
Members with a real role to play in our future would be, as Wolf suggests, a positive and powerful move forward. 

A second idea is to build on outreach to KIA next of kin and the wealth of energy and heart we witnessed among 
the Never Forgotten 34 families. Many who attended the 2022 memorial in DC had no previous contact with us. For 
myself, it was moving to talk to a daughter who, as a child, lost her father in the Chinook crash in 1972 and wanted to 
know more about him; a scenario repeated with others several times during the reunion. We are the last living contacts 
with brothers lost in the 1972 accident or killed in action since D/2/8 Infantry arrived in Vietnam in 1965. Survivors of 
ASA members who died should also be included among those we embrace with enthusiasm and compassion.   

I welcome your suggestions on additional measures to expand and sustain our brotherhood of arms, the 
memories of those lost, and outreach to those who will sustain and support our mission of brotherhood and 
remembrance.   

John Dullahan 



 

Angry Skipper Association, Inc.® Treasurers Report 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Member Activity Since January 2022 Newsletter 

Deceased Members (Date Of Death) 
 
 01/22/2023  71-72     Bn Cmdr  Thomas E Blagg  
 09/25/2017  67-68 White/Skull  Danial Doyle III    
 03/08/2019  69-70    Stephen Edquist 
 05/21/2021  65 -66 Bn Cmdr  John Hemphill MG (retired) 
 09/19/2017  69-70    Tommy G Higginbotham 
 02/28/2021  68-69 Rifle/Range  Ray Jozwiak 
 11/19/2022  67 Wild/Cat  Richard O’Brien 
 03/26/2014  68-69 White Skull  Roger T Smarr Jr 
 12/09/2020  65-66    Grady W Stilley   
 02/25/2013  70-71 White/Skull  James M Threatt 
 11/30/2022  70-71 White/Skull  Arron Turner III 
        

Angry Skipper Association Inc.® 
Profit & Loss (unaudited) 

January 1 through December 31, 2022 

Ordinary Income & Expense 
Income 
Misc Income   $             12.41 
     Total Income  $   12.41 

Expenses 
     ASA Website  $ 383.82  
     Flowers/Funeral   199.80 
     Merchant Account     80.00 
     Postage & Delivery   348.89 
     Printing and Reproduction 532.00 
Total Expenses   $       1,544.51 
Net Income    $      (1,532.10) 

 

Thank you, Robert Burke, (Skull, 70-71)  
CPA for preparing the Association Tax returns 
since 2006 

 

Angry Skipper Association Inc.® 
Balance Sheet (unaudited) 

December 31, 2022 

Assets 
     Current Assets:   
          Checking      $ 3,484.06 
          Accounts Receivable      00.00 
     Total Assets      $ 3,484.06 

Liabilities & Equity 

     Liabilities 
           Current Liabilities 
    Accounts Payable      00.00 
Total Liabilities                  $      00.00 

Equity 
     Opening Bal Equity      $  3,316.97 
     Retained Earnings   1,699,79 
     Net Income          (1,532.10) 
Total Equity         $      3,484.66 

Total Liabilities & Equity  $      3,484.66 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brothers: 

This is your newsletter. Would you please give us some feedback on what you would like to see in future newsletters 
from the Angry Skipper Association. I personally believe that the history of the unit is important and that we should 
make some effort to preserve that information for future generations.  

I would encourage each of you to submit a memory of your time in the unit. 

I also enjoy hearing how each of you has served your country and your community since your return home. 

What would you be willing to share so that the Angry Skippers will never be forgotten?  

Please send Stories and Pictures to james.garvin47@yahoo.com  
or text to 817-688-0731 or Snail Mail to  

 
Jim Garvin 
121 S Bluebonnet Cir 
Justin Tx, 76247 

PRESORTED 
1st CLASS 

U. S. POSTAGE PAID 
SACRAMENTO, CA 

PERMIT #586 

ANGRY SKIPPER ASSOCIATION, INC ® 
P.O. BOX 501 

Stockton, NJ 08559 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

“Remember the bad times once, 
Remember the good times forever” 

We are on the web: 
www.angryskipperassociation.org 


